
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Issue No. 12-10                     June  2012 

 
 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to changing the world one child and one community at a time. 
     
  Issue 13-07                         July  2013 

Kiwanis Club of  Muki lteo, P.O. Box 1553,  Mukilteo,  WA 98275  
 www.kiwanis.org             Div ision 21             www.pnwkiwanis.org  

 

       Club Meets Wednesdays of every month        
7:30 AM ð 8:30 am 

     Harbour Pointe Golf Club Å  Mukilteo 
 

Club Officers 
 
Presidentð Paul J. Salas 
    Phone:  (206) 650-0671 
    Email:  psalas@pmi.edu 
  
 Vice President ð Darlene Conkle´ 
    Phone:  (425) 238-1032 
    Email: conkledar@gmail.com  
       

    Treasurer:  Ron Johnson 
    Phone: 425-322-4537 
    Email:  ronjohnson@live.com 
 
Secretary:  Cheryl Wynn 
    Phone:  425.353.9608  
    Email:  wynn.cheryl@yahoo.com 
  
Past President Annie Johnson 
    Phone:  425-356-1231 
    Email:  johnsonat@mukilteo.wednet.edu 
 
President-Elect:  Rex Caldwell 
 
Directors:  2011-2013 
    Al Dantico, Lynette Gardiner,  
    Tom Neilsen 
 
Directors:  2012- 2014 
    Daphne Gellhaus,Tim Taylor,  
    Howard Phillips  
     
 PNW Division 21 Lt. Gov:   

        George Boulton 
    401 N Clara, Arlington, WA  98223 
    (360) 435-3301 
    georgeboulton35@gmail.com 
      
Pacific Northwest District 
    Website: www.pnwkiwanis.org 
 
Editor:  Paul Salas 
    Articles and reports may be  
    E-mailed to:  psalas@pmi.edu 
 
DEADLINE:  Information for publication should 

be delivered by the last Thursday of the month. 

 

 

                                
June was a very successful month for the Kiwanis Club of 

Mukilteo. There were several club fundraisers and service projects - 
Mukilteo Boys and Girls Club, Camp Killoqua, Historic Flight Bi-
Plane Day, and the Mukilteo Chamber Car Show. I want to 
personally thank all the members who contributed to the success of 
Juneôs projects and activities. 

 

MUK Boys & Girls Club Golf Benefit ï June 1st  
Rod & Terri Amburgy Howard Phillips Donna Keller 
Gary Webster  Wendy Grace Pam Taylor 
Steve & Darlene Conkle´ Nora Lewis  Paul Salas 

 

Camp Killoqua ï June 8th  
Steve & Darlene Conkle´ Howard Phillips Nora Lewis 
Jon & Darbi VanGerpen Beth Kerwin  Rex Caldwell 
Tyler & Layli Lewis 
 
Historic Flight Biplane Day ï June 22nd  
Gary Webster  Donna Keller  Daphne Gellhaus 
George Holser  Dennis Chin  Pam Taylor 
Paul Salas 
 
Mukilteo Chamber Car Show ï June 23rd 
Rex Caldwell   Cheryl Wynn  Annie Johnson 
Nora Lewis   Ron Johnson  Steve Conkle´ 
Gary & Heidi Webster Donna Keller  Tom Nielsen 
Tim & Pam Taylor  Paul Salas 
 
* Ice donated by Alefa Eserjose of Mukilteo McDonalds 
 
Cocoon House BBQ ï June 23rd  
Tim & Pam Taylor  Donna Keller  Dave Jones 
Nora Lewis   Doug Peterson 
 
* Food donated by Mike Napoli, Darlene Conkle´, Ingrid Draper,  
Karen Swinton, and Tim & Pam Taylor 
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mailto:psalas@pmi.edu
mailto:conkledar@gmail.com
mailto:ronjohnson@live.com
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NEW MEMBER  

LLL iii sssaaa    HHHoooppp ppp eee   

Photo courtesy of Darlene Conkle 
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Kiwanis Club of Mukilteo  

Get to Know Your  Officers and Directors  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICERS 

 
PRESIDENT, PAUL J. SALAS: A native of Guam, served in the United States Marine Corps 

and stationed in Camp Lejuene, NC. Relocated to Southern California in 1996. After 13 years in 

San Diego, CA, moved to Mukilteo, WA in 2008.  Currently hold a BA in Psychology from 

Argosy University, and utilize educational training as an advisor with Pima Medical Institute in 

Seattle. Currently raising a 14 year old niece, Devonna, and a 14 year old nephew, Paul. Both 

kids will be starting their first year at Kamiak High School this fall. Love and enjoy walking with 

our two dogs, Chance and Ruby, on HP Boulevard. Was invited to a club meeting and service 

project by Daphne Gellhaus in 2011. Shortly thereafter joined the Kiwanis Club of Mukilteo. 

Having a great time serving the community & the children, and being a part of such a wonderful 

organization.  

 

VICE PRESIDENT, DARLENE CONKLE´  Originally from San Francisco, California, also 

resided in Boston, MA, and Southern California where she met her husband, Steve.   After they 

married, they lived in Northern California, Pittsburgh, PA, and Valparaiso, IN, before coming to 

Washington.  They have two daughters and four grandchildren.  She has had various career 

opportunities:  Human Resources Assistant, Corporate Secretary for a bank, Secretary to a 

Superior Court Judge, Community Relations Manager/Development Specialist, Event 

Planner/Executive Director for the Lighthouse Festival.  She and her husband enjoy traveling and 

spending time in Portland with their grandchildren. She enjoys serving children and the 

community and has been a Kiwanis member since 1995.  She has learned a lot from her 

experiences with her Club in Indiana and enjoys sharing that knowledge with the Mukilteo Club. 
 
TREASURER, RON JOHNSON: Ron was born in Gary, IN (and yes he knows the words to 

the song) in 1959.  While growing up he lived in Portage, IN, Phoenix and Tucson, AZ. He 

joined the Navy in 1978 and after training was stationed on the USS Skipjack; a nuclear sub that 

was commissioned the same year he was born (yes, he glows in the dark). After the Navy he 

worked at a few fast food places in Phoenix before returning to Tucson in 1984 to attend the 

University of Arizona (GO WILDCATS!). Upon graduation in 1990 he was hired by Bill to work 

in Redmond. After leaving Microsoft he worked for various consulting companies and tech 

startups until that bubble burst. He managed a soft landing at Ste. Michelle Wine Estates where 

he worked as the Sales & Marketing Information Manager until 2004. After trying (and failing) 

to start on online wine business Ron returned to the tech world as an independent vendor to 

Microsoft. 

 

Only a few months after moving to Mukilteo in 2004 he was captured by Darlene for both the 

Kiwanis AND the Lighthouse Festival. Heôs managed to partially escape the Festival, but 

obviously not Kiwanis. In addition to being the current treasurer, Ron is a past-president and has 

served as an officer or board member since his second Kiwanis meeting. A couple of years ago  
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Ron got captured again by Marci Larsen to run for the school board. He was elected after a tough 

campaign against Ms. Unopposed. He loves living in Mukilteo (says itôs like living in a postcard), 

his cats and most especially his fianc®e (or wife, depending upon when youôre reading this) 

Doris. 

 
SECRETARY, CHERYL WYNN:  Originally from Jacksonville, FL. Moved to Portland, OR. 

Certified Esthetician/Manicurist. Happily married to my amazing husband, Rich, for 30 years. 

Have two wonderful children ï a beautiful daughter, Ashley, and a dashing son, Derrek. Cannot 

forget our third child, Woogie, who follows me wherever I go ï my buddy ï my companion. 

Love you, Woogie! Joined Kiwanis about six years ago, and truly enjoy serving the community. 

Looking forward to many more years with the Kiwanis Club of Mukilteo.  

PAST PRESIDENT, ANNIE JOHNSON: Live and worked in Mukilteo for the past five years 

with my husband Cal.  Came from Spokane, WA.  We have four grown kids.  I work as the 

Executive Director of Elementary Education and oversee eleven elementary schools and the 

District ECEAP Early Learning Center.  I graduated from the UW in three years with a BA in 

Psychology and Education - 1981. I graduated from Eastern Washington University with a M.ED. 

as a Reading Specialist ï 1984. I graduated from Gonzaga University with a Ph.D. in Educational 

Leadership - 1995. I have worked in education for almost thirty years:  1, 2, 4, 5, 6 grade teacher, 

Reading Specialist, Assistant Principal, Principal, Director of Student Services, Executive 

Director of Human Resources and now my current job, EX. Dir. of Elementary Education.  I love 

to learn, read and do art -- watercolor and stained glass. 

PRESIDENT ELECT, REX CALDWELL:  Originally from Glasgow Montana, Rex has lived 

in Washington State since the early 1960's. A graduate of Issaquah HS, Highline CC and Eastern 

WA Univ., Rex began a career as a law enforcement professional with the City of Kirkland 

working there from 1981 to 2011. He came to the City of Mukilteo as the Police Chief in January 

2011. He has dedicated his life to service to the community as a member of Kiwanis, Ronald 

McDonald House, Special Olympics and many other charitable causes over the decades. He also 

teaches at Shoreline Community College and the Washington State police academy. Rex and his 

wife Deb are avid bicyclists, cooks and enjoy country music wherever they can find it. 

 

DIRECTORS 2011 - 2013 
 

LYNETTE GARD INER: is a Psychosocial Nurse Practitioner who has been in private practice 

in Mukilteo since 1979.  She taught at the University of Washington as a Practicum Instructor at 

the School of Nursing for senior psychiatric nursing students.  Lynette is past president of 

Snohomish County Women Business Owners Association.  She is also a 20 year volunteer with 

Hospice & Home Care of Snohomish County as a Bereavement Specialist.  Lynette has been a 

resident of Mukilteo since 1972 and was on the planning committee to reopen the Rosehill School 

to become a community center in 1978.  She and her husband Skip Kidd were honored as 

Mukilteo Citizens of the Year in 2001.  She is a co- founder of the Mukilteo Community 

Garden.  Currently, Lynette is on the Board of Directors of Kiwanis and is liaison with the 

Mukilteo Community Garden. She is committed to the continual success of Kiwanis of Mukilteo. 
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TOM NIELSEN : A life-long resident of Mukilteo who still feels that it is the best place in the 

Northwest to live.  He went to Western for his BA and has an MA from Seattle University.  He 

was an elementary teacher and an elementary librarian in the Edmonds School District.  After 

retirement, Tom joined the Mukilteo Kiwanis and have enjoyed all of the community volunteer 

activities that I have been involved in with such a great people in our club.  For the last five 

years I have been the chairman of the scholarship committee.  He was honored as Kiwanian of 

the Year in 2012 by our club. JoAnne and Tom love to travel and have ventured to many distant 

countries.  They have a one son, Mike. 

 

AL DANTICO: I am an Original club charter member, having served in nearly all club officer 

positions plus as Division Lieutenant Governor for nine clubs and at various times as a member 

of our Board of Directors.  Although retired now from Banking and Real Estate activities, I still 

read the WSJ every day in an attempt to stay informed.  As a continuing member of Kiwanis, I 

hope to assist the clubôs efforts to help kids, schools, and community projects. 

 

DIRECTORS 2012 ï 2014 
 

DAPHNE GELLHAUS:  Born in Vivian Louisiana ï grew up in Southern New Hampshire.  

  Moved to Washington State in 1991.  Has made Mukilteo area my home since then.    Raised 

two sons Mitchell and Nicholas in the Mukilteo School District, who are both in college.  

  Worked in the social and human service field until 1999, when she was offered a job in the 

insurance business.    Her passion and heart still are with the children and families she supported 

for years all around the state.   Sheôs been an active member of Kiwanis sinceééé.. It was an 

obvious choice to join Kiwanis so she could continue to keep involved in the community and 

with folks she loves and cares about.    Currently she is a commercial account manager with 

Lovsted Worthington in Bothell.  

 
TIM TAYLOR: Tim is a life-long resident of Mukilteo.  His family was the proud owner of 

Taylor Landing Restaurant (now Ivarôs in Old Town).  He has also been a self-employed 

business owner.  He presently is in the real estate businessécommercial sales and leasing team 

of Keller-Williams Realty in Everett.  He is very active in the community and was honored with 

the award of Citizen of the Year in 2004.  He has recently become a proud grandfather.  He has 

served on the Kiwanis Board for several years and wishes to continue offering his expertise and 

historical knowledge of the Club and Mukilteo. 
 
HOWARD PHILLIPS:  Born in Concord, CA. Lived in Lompoc & Fresno until 14. Was 

dragged kicking & screaming to Tsawassen BC Canada where I was harassed for my American 

accent for years to come. Learned to play hockey terribly & rugby well. Travelled to England to 

play with several of the clubs there. Convinced Debbie to marry me after several bribes 32 years 

ago. Had 4 children 5 and under in age until we figured out what was causing such proliferation. 

Moved to Mukilteo in 2001. Since then, we have experienced 4 high school graduates, 4 college 

graduates, and 3 weddings with another on the way. Enjoying my Kiwanis membership service 

and particularly getting to know great people of Mukilteo for the past 3 years. 
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Kiwanis Club of Mukilt eo  

Scholarships 2013  
 

This year the Kiwanis Club of Mukilteo awarded a total of $7,000 in scholarships. In 
ǘƘŜ ǇƘƻǘƻ ōŜƭƻǿΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ /ƘŀƛǊΣ ¢ƻƳ bƛŜƭǎŜƴΣ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ŀ 
scholarship to ACES High School student, Yesenia Guzman.  Other scholarship 
recipients are Zahraa Al-Mayyahi of Sno-Isle Tech Skills, Sahidatou Badji, Kamilla 
Othman, & Cristal Rangel-Pena of Mariner High School, and Samuel Short, Emma 
Turgeon, & Hyoeun Kim of Kamiak High School. Congratulations to all the recipients 
of the Kiwanis Club of Mukilteo Scholarships. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Photo courtesy of Tom Nielsen 



 

Kiwanis News                       JULY 2013  

A 2008  

Page 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Members & families invited  
 
 

 

 

 

Sixth Annual Clam Di g 

Whidbey Island  

3186 Baby Island Rd.  
 

DATE:   Sat., July 20 th
 

TIME:   9:30am to ???  

PLACE:  Whidbey Island  

Hosts:   Tim & Pam Taylor  

 
Sign up at the meetings to  bring an appetizer, 

salad, or dessert.  
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Mukilteo Boys & Girls Club  

45th Annual Golf Benefit Tournament  
June 1 st   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   Members of the Kiwanis Club of Mukilteo 
came out in full force to help the Mukilteo  
Boys and Girls Club with their fundraising 
event. T his event took place at Kayak 
Point Golf Course in Stanwood. The club 
helped set-up the auction and raffle area, 
and manned a few of the golf holes. Thank 
you to all the members who volunteered 
that day. The day ended with a wonderful 
prime rib dinner prov ided by the Mukilteo 
Boys & Girls Club.  
 
Rod & Terri Amburgy       Howard Phillips 
Donna Keller        Gary Webster 
Wendy Grace        Pam Taylor 
Nora Lewis         Paul Salas  
Steve & Darlene Conkle´ 
 

 

 

 

Photos courtesy of Darlene Conkle & Wendy Grace 



 

Kiwanis News                       JULY 2013  

A 2008  

Page 9 

 

Camp Killoqua  
June 8 th  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   Each year the Kiwanis Club of Mukilteo 
partners with Camp Killoqua to  clean-up the 
camp in preparation for  its visitors. This year, 
the club helped construct a shed, dig trenches 
for irrigation, and clean -up the garden from 
9am to Noon. The camp provided lunch. Thank 
you to the following members for volunteering.  
 
Darlene & Steve Conkle´ Beth Kerwin 
Jon & Darbi VanGerpen Nora Lewis 
Tyler & Layli Lewis   Howard Phillips 
Rex Caldwell 
 

 

 

 

 

Photos courtesy of Darlene Conkle 
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Historic Fli ght Biplane  Day  
June 22 nd   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

____________________________________________ 

Cocoon House BBQ  

June 23 rd   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Warm with lots of sunshine was 
the forecast for Saturday, June 22 nd, 
and that it was.  The Historic Flight 
Foundation reached out to the 
Kiwanis Club of Mukilteo for 
assistance in cooking and serving 
hotdogs and chips to their pilots, 
guests, and volunteers. HFF supplied 
the food, drinks, and shade. 
Mukilteo Kiwanis members provided 
the service and smiles. Thank you to 
the following members for 
volunteering.  
 
Gary Webster  Donna Keller 
Daphne Gellhaus  Pam Taylor 
George Holser  Dennis Chin 
Tom Nielsen  Steve Conkle´  

Paul Salas 

   Immediately after the Chamber Car Show, club members headed over to Coco on 
House in Everett to grill  hotdogs and hamburgers for the Cocoon House teens. It 
was a fantastic dinner with the teens. Thank you to the following members for 
volunteering.  
 
Tim & Pam Taylor Donna Keller  
Dave Jones   Doug Peterson 
 
Thank you to the following  members for donating food for the BBQ.  
 
Mike Napoli  Darlene Conkle´ 
Karen Swinton  Ingrid Draper 

Tim & Pam Taylor       

 

Photo courtesy of Gary Webster 
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Chamber Car Show  

June 23 rd   

 
What an amazing fundraiser for the club! We sold 

approximately 490 hotdogs and polish dogs. Thank you to the 
following members for helping make this event a success!  

 
Rex Caldwell   Cheryl Wynn  Annie Johnson 
Nora Lewis    Ron Johnson  Steve Conkle´ 
Gary & Heidi Webster  Donna Keller  Tom Nielsen 
Tim & Pam Taylor  Paul Salas 
 
* Ice donated by Alefa Eserjose of Mukilteo McDonaldõs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photos courtesy of Rex Caldwell 


